
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LEARN PLAY PRAY GROW 

SUMMER TERM 2015 – Friday 12th June  

Dear Parents, 
Thank you to everyone who came to our 

patronal feast day mass on Monday to 

celebrate Sr Marie Auxilliatrice. It was a 

lovely celebration with some delightful hymns 

chosen by Sr Jenny and very well organised 

by Miss Gurevitz. The children knew exactly 

what do and were very respectful.  

Keeping with the celebration of Marie 

Auxilliatrice we held our annual talent show 

in the afternoon. The 3 acts who won the 

class auditions went on to perform in front 

of the whole school. We certainly were not 

disappointed with this year’s talent! The 

gymnastics, singing, dancing, magic and 

comedy acts were worthy of a royal 

audience!! And you thought Britain’s Got 

Talent had finished. Not a patch on St 

Theresa’s! 

Many thanks to all the parents who have 

worked hard to prepare for the Summer Fair 

this Saturday. Thanks to everyone who has 

signed up to help. The school is looking great 

and the weather might just be on our side 

for once. 

See you tomorrow! Miss Kelly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Attendance: Holidays during term time result in penalty notices given. The EWO issues penalty notices to parents who 

take their children on holiday during term time. Penalty notices are not issued by the school but by Barnet Local 

Authority. We are legally obliged to share the registers with the Education Welfare Officer who makes a point of 

checking absences before and after school breaks, as well as persistent once a week absences. Reminder: Please check 

with Mrs Cole if you have paid your school Building Fund money for this school year. We really rely on your 

contributions!! Please ask Mrs Cole for details on Gift Aid, some parents have been doing this for some time which 

really boosts our funds. Safeguarding As explained in the Autumn Term any safeguarding concerns or disclosures of a 

safeguarding nature will automatically be checked with the Local Authority Multi Agency Safeguarding Team. All advice 

and procedures will be followed to ensure all children are safe and protected from any possible harm. 

 

Parents Questionnaire 

Please see attached to this week’s 

newsletter the Parent Attitudinal 

Survey Results!  Many thanks to 

everyone who responded to the 

questionnaire. We are delighted with the 

results and wanted to share the 

information with you! We have taken on 

board your comments and look forward 

to developing our school so that the 

children receive the best learning 

opportunities that can be provided! 

 

 

 

School Trips!                            
In addition to the school trip information letter that 

was sent to parents on 21st May. I would like to 

inform parents that they are not permitted to insert 

themselves in any school trips without the school’s 

permission. All trips are coordinated by a senior 

member of staff who ensures that all parents who 

have been invited to supervise and support the 

children are fully briefed and have the necessary 

information and risk assessments. Many thanks for 

supporting us in making sure our children are safe.  
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Saturday 13th June 12 to 3pm – Summer Fair 

Tuesday 16th June – Allianz Park Small School Athletics selected KS2 

Monday 22nd June – Barnet Music Festival – Choir to Arts Depot 

Friday 26th June – 1st Holy Communion Mass 9.15 am – Year 3 parents welcome 

Mon 29th June to Fri 3rd July – Year 6 School Journey to IOW 

Wed 1st July – Reception trip to Butterfly World! 

Wed 1st July – Yr 3 Ancient Greek day. 

Monday 6th July – School Games Day – All welcome, Finchley Cricket Club (information to follow) 

Tuesday 7th July - Open Evening 4 – 6 pm 

Thursday 9th July – Sports Day am – All welcome, Wilf Slack (no parking) 

Thursday 9th July –Leavers Disco TBC (children only) 

Friday 10th July - Leavers Mass 9.15 am Year 6 parents welcome 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Closing 1pm – Friday 4th April – Don’t forget your early closing slips! 
 

Rec Mia – For working really hard to prepare for our 

Class Assembly. 

Lottie – For challenging herself in Maths. 

Yr 1 Tania – For her enthusiasm towards phonics. 

Filip – For his positive attitude towards learning. 

Yr 2 

Red 

Jack F – For his effort when writing a diary 

entry as Hansel explaining what happened to him. 

Arthur - For his effort when writing a diary 

entry as Hansel explaining what happened to him. 

Yr 2 

Blue 

David – For a fantastic diary entry about Hansel 

and Gretel. 

Samuel – For some super independent writing 

about Hansel and Gretel. 

Y3 Jayden – For being so kind and helpful to 

everyone in Y3. 

Roman – For always trying his best, especially in 

Maths. 

Y4 James – For having extensive knowledge and 

understanding of electricity. 

Dino – For his use of creative language and 

ambitious vocabulary. 

Y5 All of Yr 5 for working so hard on their Dragon’s 

Den presentations. 

Y6 Brisa – Always putting effort into everything she 

does. 

Adaora – Always putting effort into everything 

she does. 

Golden Ticket Children for next week are  

Lottie –Reception and Charbel Yr 1 

 

Well done to St David’s who won the most 
house points this week! 

 

Help us get Silver!!! 

Every year we carry out activities around 

road safety and travel. Children have taken 

part in competitions, we celebrated Brighter 

Barnet Day, Transport for London have 

delivered assemblies and the staff have 

given feedback and completed surveys on 

road safety, to name but a few initiatives. 

Now it’s your turn! 

Please can you complete this short 

questionnaire with your child – it will take no 

more than two minutes and the information 

is collated by Barnet in order to analyse 

road safety and travel in Barnet schools. 

Please type this address into your web 

browser, and complete the questionnaire 

over the next week. 

http://barnetstp.org/primaryques 
The results are immediately uploaded to our 

school travel plan which will complete our 

application for the Silver Mark.                
Thank you! Mr Sweetingham and Mrs Decuseara 

(School Travel Plan Champion) 

  
Year 2 Blue, Red, 5 and 6 all had the best 

attendance this week, with 100% attendance! Well 

done. 99% of children in the school came to school 

every day this week.  

Excellent!!!! 

KEEP IN TOUCH: St Theresa’s Primary 

School, East End Rd, LONDON N3 2TD  

Tel: 0208 346 8826 Email: 

office@sttheresas.barnetmail.net  

Fax: 0208 3460215 
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